
 

 

 

 

Kim Siniscalchi Announcement 

March 4, 2020 

To the UT Southwestern Community: 

I am writing to announce that Kim Siniscalchi, DNP, R.N., FAAN, Vice President for Strategic Initiatives, 

will be leaving UT Southwestern this month to assume a new academic position at UT Arlington. Kim 

completed her Doctor of Nursing Practice degree at Duke University in December and will serve as a 

Professor and Strategic Advisor to the Dean for UT Arlington’s College of Nursing and Health Innovation. 

Kim has been an outstanding colleague since joining UT Southwestern in 2015. For the past five years, 

she has been an essential leader of several of UTSW’s most important initiatives such as the 

establishment of the Peter O’Donnell Jr. Brain Institute and the formation of Southwestern Health 

Resources. Most recently, she has worked closely with Dr. John Warner, EVP for Health System Affairs, 

in support of our Health System Clinical Strategic Planning, a vitally important initiative for 

UT Southwestern. Kim, a retired Major General in the U.S. Air Force, has also served as Executive 

Sponsor of the Veterans Business Resource Group since its inception and led efforts to recruit more 

veterans into our UT Southwestern workforce and establish programs in support of the more than 800 

veterans who work here. 

UT Southwestern has long-standing relationships with colleges of nursing in the area, including UT 

Arlington, and we look forward to continued collaborations with Kim and her UTA colleagues. 

Please join me in congratulating Kim, thanking her for all of her service in support of UT Southwestern, 

and wishing her all the best in her new academic role. 

Daniel K. Podolsky, M.D. 

President, UT Southwestern Medical Center 


